
PROTOCOL
ON

SCIENTIFIC TECHNICE AND ECONOMIC COOPERATION
BFTWFFN 

ANKARA UNIVERSITY 
AND

TASHKENT STATE ECONOMICS UNIVERSITY

In accordance with the Protocol on cultural and scientific 
cooperation between the Republic of Uzbekistan and Turkey, and 
guided by aspiration for strengthening friendship and mutual 
understanding between two countries and people in the 
interests of mutually beneficial cooperation of higher schools 
in the sphere of higher education, science and culture and 
with the purpose of improvement of effectiveness of 
professional training and scientific research work in Tashkent 
State Economics University and Ankara University 
hereinafter referred to as "sides", decided to conclude this 
Protocol on cooperation.

I

The Sides will carry out exchange of experience of work, 
information on pedagogics, methods of teaching, organization 
and content of higher education, training of highly qualified 
specialists.

II

On mutual bases the Sides will exchange with publications, 
teaching and methodical materials, curricula, syllabi, 
bibliographical and reference books, expositions, prospects 
and other materials showing the achievements of both higher 
schools.



Ill

The Sides express their willingness to carry out joint 
scientific and research works on actual and mutually 
interesting problems of science & technics, organization <S 
improvement of training process. The right on the results of 
mutual work, carried out in the frame of interhigherschool 
cooperation belongs both sides egually.

IV

The Sides will invite representatives of counter part high 
school to their most important scientific conferences, 
symposiums, meetings and other measures connected with the 
celebration of jubilees, memorable dates which are of great 
interest to both of them.

V

Within the quota determined by the Plan of cultural and 
scientific cooperation between the Republic of Uzbekistan and 
Turkey the Sides will exchange with teachers and scientists to 
deliver lectures, conduct consultations, joint scientific 
researches and methodical works, also with postgraduates, 
practical students and young scientists to improve their 
qualification and deepen specialization.

VI

The Sides will carry out joint writing of monographs, text­
books, scientific articles, subject col lections, organize at 
the request of other side the editing of articles and 
monographs, which then will be published by the counterparts. 
Place of publication will be defined by special working plan 
of cooperation.



VII

The signed Protocol does not rule out the possibi1ity of
conducting other measures in the framework of cooperation
between the Sides which may be additionally coordinated then 
by both sides.

VIII

Concrete measures on cooperation, dates of their conducting, 
themes of scientific research work and other current problems 
will be defined by working plans of cooperation for every 2-3 
years. For signing working plans Sides will exchange with 
delegations of plenipotentiaries of higher schools.

IX

Financial conditions of cooperation will be defined by 
corresponding paragraphs of the Plan of cultural and 
scientific cooperation between the Repub1ic of Uzbekistan and 
Turkey. In the event of absence of such paragraphs in the Plan 
the conditions of exchange will be the following: trips of 
members of exchanges will be financed by sending side up to 
the capital of the country of receiving side and back.

Receiving side meets all expenses of participants of exchange 
during their stay: transport, accommodation, food, set aside 
funds for every day expenses and if it is necessary provides 
with medical service/except prosthetic appliance of teeth/, 
provides with free of charge use of library, necessary 
conditions for work, organizes the arrival, program of 
staying and departure of participants of exchange.

Foreign participants of exchange who are coming to the 
Republic of Uzbekistan for more than two months period will be 
payed by receiving higher schools in following amounts: doctor 
of science up to 1400 rubles, candidate of science up to 1300 
rubles per month; specialists without scientific degree up to 
1200 rubles per month.

Similar salary will be payed by receiving foreign higher 
school. In other words Ankara University will pay 5.-$ US 
pocket money per day (not to exceed 125.-$ US per month) apart 
from covering other expenses related to boarding accommodation 
etc.

The yearly quata of visiting delegations and exchangees are to 
be determined on the working programmes mutually.



X

The present Protocol comes into effect from the moment of its 
signing and will be valid within 5 years. Period of Protocol 
will be automatically prolonged for another 5 years if the 
Sides would not declare in written form about their intent to 
stop its action till the six months up to the deadline.

The present protocol is signed in Turkish, Uzbekish and 
English and two copies of each version. All three versions are 
equally valid.

XI
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